

MEMORANDUM

DATE:

2/21/03

TO:

Hunter Davisson Inc.

ATTN:

Dave McCotter

RE:

Portland Public Safety Facility

Dave:

On behalf of Howie Petker, project superintendent, and the entire Walsh Construction team, I would like to extend our thanks to Hunter Davisson for exemplary performance on the City of Portland Public Safety Facility project. The unique nature of the expansion and renovation of the 911 emergency communications operations called for the highest level of commitment from all participants in the project, and Hunter Davisson demonstrated this commitment from first day until the project was completed. Maintaining the facility in a 100% operation mode 7 days a week, 24 hours a day, without interruption, required extremely tight scheduling and cooperation with the operations personel, and was a major accomplishment of the project. We appreciate very much the cooperation of Hunter Davisson personnel from the design staff, to the field installers, and congratulate Hunter Davisson on a job professionally done.

Respectfully,

Thomas W. Stiehl Project Manager